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August 30, 2022 
 
 
Dear Program Directors, 
 
I am pleased to announce desk review searches have been automated. LiteracyPro 
Systems has created five customized LACES searches that replicate the multistep 
searches that we all have been running the past few years.   
 
Instead of submitting a workbook, you and your program specialist will schedule desk 
review meetings for late January, March, and May to discuss your data, identify what’s 
going well, and map out steps to correct any areas of concern. Of course, we strongly 
encourage you to use these searches throughout the program year to help you manage 
your program. 
 
Simply expand the Desk Review search, select one of the five searches, and click 
REPLACE.  
 

 



And LACES will instantly produce results like this: 

As with other searches, you will be able to click on a number and drill down to a list of 
student records. Experienced LACES users will be able to subset, use the “and not” filter 
option, and add searches to refine and deepen their analyses.  

The new searches will be available in September. As soon as they are in production, we 
will upload FY23 enrollment and MassSTEP credential targets. And be on the lookout for 
in the SABES calendar for LACES training webinars. 

Sincerely, 

Wyvonne Stevens-Carter 
Adult Education State Director 


